Minutes of Sons in Retirement, Luther Burbank Branch 17 BEC (Board Executive Council)
Thursday, February 16, 2023
Attendees: Big SIR Gary Bondi*, Little SIR Chris Nelle*, Asst. Secretary Steve Saulsbury*, Treasurer Al Petrie*, Director and Publicity Chair Neil Wheeler*, Director Dave Harris*, Director Wynn Bailey*, Webmaster Dennis Mangan, Activities Chair Fred Rose, Picnic Chair Ted Scapeccia, Lunch Food Coordinator Glenn Seime, Past Big Sir George Traverso, CIP Co-Chair Bob Reuther, BARK Co-Editor Rich Osborne, Recruiting Chair Rich de Lambert, Membership Chair and Nominating Committee Chair Gordon Boultbee.
· signifies voting members.
Agenda Items: Notes - (Motioned By / Seconded By - Voting Results):
#1 (9:45am) Call to Order and roll call.
NOTE: Gary Bondi announced to the attendees that SIR Member Bob Ost passed away in January. Gary will call for a moment of silence for Bob at our luncheon this afternoon.
#2 Approve agenda: (Neil / Chris – approved unanimously).
#3 Approve January 2023 BEC meeting minutes: No additions or corrections (Steve / Gordon - approved unanimously).
#4 Treasurer’s Report: Per Al, the Branch began February with a balance of $4250.91. During January, $525.00 in annual dues payments were made. After various expenses and other income, the Branch ended January with $4510.43. A copy of this month’s Treasurer’s report can be found on the Branch website. (Barry / Terry – approved unanimously).
NOTE: A discussion was held in regard to discontinuing Zoom meetings, due to the poor WIFI service at our luncheon site at BV, as well as the fact that few Branch members were using Zoom for our monthly meetings. Closed captioning for our BEC meetings will be available via PowerPoint. (Chris / Gordon – approved unanimously).
#5 Approve Membership Report (Form 27): As reported by Membership Chair Gordon, we started January with 99 members, and this number was reported to the State in Form 27. Two members dropped out in January. Due to the fact that one of these members left for medical reasons, George Traverso will get in touch with the State Board to see if we can include a possible “temporarily inactive” member in our Branch membership roster.
#6 Confirmed by Little SIR Chris Nelle that Forms 27 and 28 were sent to State and Area representative.
OLD BUSINESS:  
#7 Update on dues payments from Branch members: Per Treasurer Al, 81 of our 97 members have paid their 2023 dues. Nine of the unpaid members are expected to be at the luncheon today.
#8 Charge for no-shows: Glenn mentioned that luncheon no-shows (who previously committed to attending) will only be charged $17.00.  The policy of charging for no-shows will be an ongoing discussion for the BEC members, and the expected charge may fluctuate in the future.
NEW BUSINESS:
#9 Policy for luncheon guests: The BEC decided there will be no written policy regarding the charging of luncheon guests. This issue can be addressed on a case-by-case basis at the time of the luncheon if necessary.
#10 Picnic: Per our Branch Picnic Chair Ted, the annual picnic will be held again at the Windsor Golf Club on Thursday June 15th. A full-page announcement will be placed in the March BARK. The cost has increased to $41.00 per person. The only Covid guideline that must be followed will be the requirement of a signed waiver form. No proof of vaccination will be required. The next Picnic Board meeting will be held on March 2nd.
#11 Treasurer’s authorization for Reimbursements: Branch Treasurer Al Petrie has created a ‘Treasurer’s Pledge’, which states the Treasurer will faithfully adhere to the guidelines set by the BEC to pay appropriate Branch expenses when provided an explanation and / or a receipt for the expense, and that approval from the BEC will be required prior to the purchase and reimbursement of a non-recurring expense which is expected to exceed $300.00. (Al / Dave – approved unanimously).
#12 Activities: Activities Chair Fred mentioned that he sends out a list of the Branche’s activities via e-mail to all members each week.	 
#13 RAMP Committee and Recruiting: RAMP stands for Recruiting, Activities, Member Relations, and Publicity. The committee chairs for these functions (as listed above in the meeting attendees) are respectively Rich, Fred, George, and Neil. Neil mentioned he sends out notices of our Branch meetings each month to the local newspapers and radio stations. Per an inquiry from Director Bill, it was confirmed that members can bring guests to our Branch activities without prior approval from the activity chair. Fred mentioned that bringing guests or potential Branch members to Boys Night Out is a great opportunity for the guests to get to know some of our Branch members. 
NOTE: Gordon mentioned again that proof of vaccine will not be required for our outdoor picnic this June.
#14 10:45 AM – Motion to adjourn.
Draft minutes submitted by Secretary Terry Freeman. Minutes prepared with the aid of a cell phone recording of the meeting by Asst Secretary Steve Saulsbury along with Steve’s written notes.






